ENVIRONMENT & ECONOMY
OVERVIEW & SCRUTINY PANEL

Report of Chairman

Councillor Carole Rutherford
As the meeting on the 22nd July had a fairly light agenda it had been agreed to hold the Panel’s development session on that date.
 The session followed a similar format to that of last year.  Members first looked at what items were scheduled to come to the Panel as either part of their normal monitoring work, were listed on the forward plan or were unfinished items from the previous municipal year. The role of lead members was also discussed. This was then followed by a meeting with officers and a portfolio holder who briefed the Panel on work that they were anticipating over the coming months. The Panel then decided on the following work programme for 2010/2011.

The panel would continue its work on a Parking Strategy for Carlisle.

A new Task and Finish Group was set up to look at Area working possibly as a joint venture with the Community O&S Panel.

As the identifying of lead members for individual topics for the entire municipal year had not worked out entirely satisfactory, a new approach is being tried. Any member who expresses an interest in a particular area during the year will work individually with officers/members and report back their initial findings to the whole Panel. Three members have already identified topics they wish to pursue over the coming months. Councillor Bainbridge is looking into the problems seagulls cause in the city.  Councillor Hendry to look at the impact Tuillie House has on the economy of Carlisle. Councillor Bowditch is to undertake  some enquiries about Fly Tipping.

The Parking Task and Finish Group met on the 2nd August and their report will go to the Panel’s September meeting. 
The Area Task & Finish Group has had initial meetings to decide on the scoping of its work and that also will be reported to the September meeting.
A training session was held by the Development Control Committee on the 17th August. As the Environment & Economy Panel has a role in scrutinising planning documents it was felt appropriate the Panel members should also attend. The session was well attended and all those whether experienced planning members or novices found it very useful and informative. I would like to thank the officers who provided the training and the Development Control Chairman for extending the invitation to non planning members.
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